
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Good afternoon and welcome to this week’s parent bulletin. 
 
Year 6 SATS Knowledge Organiser 
 
At the recent SATS information evening, parents asked what they could do to support their child's maths 
learning. One of the ways that parents could support the learning that takes place at school is through 
asking just 5 short questions a day. Your child will have come home today with a knowledge organiser, 
displaying key maths facts that, if learnt and recalled, will make problem solving significantly easier. 
 
These key facts are so important in allowing the children to access problems and lighten their cognitive 
load, eg. when finding the area of a rectangle with a length of 9cm and a width of 7cm, the children 
automatically can recall the formula for area (length x width) and can also automatically recall the time 
table fact relating to 7x9 = 63. This is called automaticity. 
 
Automaticity is the level of learning you have achieved when you can do something accurately 
and quickly while you are doing something else.  It is “automatic” because you don’t have to stop 
and think about it; you can do it while concentrating on something else.  
 
Feel free to use the knowledge organiser (a copy is on the last page of this bulletin - perhaps stick it on 
the fridge) and ask just 5 short questions based on the facts you read.  
 
I have tried this out this week and my starting 5 questions I asked my daughter were:  
1. How many cm are in 1 metre? 
2. How many sides does a hexagon have? 
3. What is one tenth as a decimal and a fraction? 
4. Which months have 31 days? 
5. What are the first 5 prime numbers? 
 
Asking just 5 questions a day from the knowledge organiser is a quick but effective way of building up 
vocabulary and knowledge and also gives parents an insight into some of the key topics covered in year 
6. 
 
 
 
 
Brockenhurst College visit 
 
We were delighted to welcome Mina from 
Brockenhurst who came to talk to Year 8 about their 
post-16 education opportunities and options. This 
was the first time we have had a presentation from a 
sixth form college and it gave us all an insight into the 
courses offered and beautiful grounds that the 
college is situated in. Mina talked about vocational 
courses such as beautician and engineering as well 
as the new T-Levels. She also showed a film on the 
extra enrichment clubs that pupils can join. As she 
left, Mina commented on how attentive, polite and 
engaged the year 8 pupils were. Please talk at home 
to your children about their career aspirations - we 
focus on careers in our KS3 Wellbeing lessons this 
term. 
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KS3 Science 
 
It has been another very practical week in Science.  Year 7s have been investigating the relationship 
between mass and weight.  Year 8s have recently learned about natural selection, with students 
investigating favourable and unfavourable variation.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Art Club Challenge 
 
ART CLUB CHALLENGE this Spring Term 1 is to design a 
Poster, flyers and Tickets for the upcoming School Show - 
Musicals through the Ages.  Lots of superb designs are 
flooding in already. 
Deadline for entries to Mrs Christopher in the Art Room 
Thursday 8th February.  
 
 
 

 
We wish you all a great weekend and look forward to seeing everyone on Monday morning. 
 
Mr Rob Christopher and Mr Alister Barker. 
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